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Meeting notes & action points

	Title:
	The Career Development of Researchers Working Group - CDR WG  

	From:
	Julie Reeves 
	Date: 
	26 March  2015


Attendees:  Chair - Professor Rachel Mills; Dr Tania Alcantarilla, Professor George Attard, Professor Hugh Davies, Dr Roeland de Kat, Ms Eleanora Gandolfi, Dr Vadim Grinevich, Dr Anna Hickman, Ms Kamaljit Kerridge-Poonia, Dr Jens Madsen, Dr Cheryl Metcalf, Dr Russell Minns (for Professor Lindy Holden-Dye), Dr Jen Muggleton (for Dr Emiliano Rustighi), Ms Karen Proctor, Dr Lee Walters, Dr Julie Reeves. 
Apologies: Professor Dan Bader, Professor Dan Hewak, Professor Lindy Holden-Dye, Mr Alex Melhuish, Ms Jo Nesbitt, Dr Emiliano Rustighi, Dr Ash Pringle, Professor Simon Liversedge 
Meeting notes:
SPECIAL THANKS 1: The group wished to extend special thanks to Dr Joe Viana for his excellent contributions to the CDR WG.  Joe had, on several occasions, represented more than one Faculty as well as ECRs and the UCU!  The group wished him well in his next role.  
1) Welcome & introductions:  George Attard (for the Research and Enterprise Advisory Group - REAG), Jen Muggleton (for FEE) and Russell Minns (for FNES) were welcomed to the group.
2) Outstanding action points from the meeting on 02 June 2014 were reviewed and discussed as follows:
· 1: FoM Action Plan – Jens to work on.  Medicine was reapplying for the Silver SWAN award and that plan would form the basis of Concordat action plan.  FoM conducting a survey at the end of April on appraisal.
· 4: Agreed this outstanding action should be revised as it would be reviewed under item 3 on this agenda.
· 6: It was confirmed that people have to ask to be registered for E&D module.  Deans expect people on interview panels to do the module.  There was a request for data and better promotion of module – see new Action Point (AP) 2 below.
· 9: Faculties reminded to send any revised Faculty plans to Julie for website.

· 11: Need to get message out about Vitae membership and the resources available.  See AP 3 below. 

· 12: The lack of admin support for the Concordat Champions was discussed (known to be affecting Health Sciences, FBL, FPSE, and FEE).  George to raise in REAG - see AP 8. 
· 14: All ECRs should be appraised by the end of May.  Karen asked to provide data on process – see AP 4 below.

· 20: The transition to the new appraisal system:  this item to be revisited as part of AP 4.
· 22: It was confirmed that ECRs would be able to print off their appraisal and take a copy for their own records.  George raised the question of intellectual property for information on the system – the individual owns the information, although line managers and HR staff have access to it.

· All other actions were closed.

3)  Concordat update 
Julie reported that she had attended a national meeting in January and a European meeting in March, where the University had collected the HR Excellence in Research award and certificate.  From both meetings there had been strong messages around the ‘HR strategy for researchers’, in particular the European Commission are looking for ‘continuous development’, they have stated that HEIs know what must happen and now need to do it!  Researcher mobility does not mean only moving between countries but also between sectors i.e. between academia and industry.  HEIs need to do more for their researchers in this respect and as we are not simply creating researchers for academia.  The EU has created a pan-European pension scheme –RESAVER.  Julie to raise RESAVER with the Pensions team and make EU office aware of award - see AP 5
In preparation for the external review in January 2016, Julie and Kamaljit had been reviewing the current action plan and all actions.  It was reported that most of the actions were ok.  Faculties were asked to review their actions plans as part of the process – see AP 5
4) CROS 
Tania announced that CROS will be launched on the 13th May and will be open until 31st May.  BOS (the Bristol Online Survey service) will be sending out the emails directly to the researchers, and Tania expressed some concern that this may impact on the response rate.  Vitae have also extended the participant criteria to include teaching fellows who consider themselves as maintaining a research career.  Notices promoting CROS will be posted on SUSSED and there will be posters as well.  Everyone was asked to promote the survey. The Concordat Champions were asked to verify their list of people eligible to participate in the survey.  There was some immediate tidying up of the criteria – i.e. reference to NOCs was removed and some other AUs were clarified.  Tania also confirmed that we will receive the statistics on responsive rate on a daily basis See AP 6
5 & 6) Faculty, Union and Professional Services reports
5a. Faculty of Business and Law
Vadim reported that he had joined forces with Humanities and Social and Human Sciences to arrange an event for ECRs and early TFs, which had been a successful use of resources.  

WSA had requested an event at Winchester but only 2 people turned up for it and one was from engineering!  There was some discussion about participation, apathy, and how to get ECRs involved.

It was noted that the Faculty did allow fixed term contract staff to apply for conference funding in line with academic staff.  £1,500 max.  

It was also noted that the Faculty had an excellent action plan but now they needed to implement it: Vadim was to raise this matter at the next Faculty meeting.  Internal developments within the Faculty were unsettling and were impacting on the implementation of the plan.

Mentoring – this was not official at Faculty level but Vadim would raise it within the Faculty and report back at the next meeting.
5b. Faculty of Engineering and the Environment
Jen reported three main action areas in the Faculty:

1. The mentoring scheme had been set up and the Dean was encouraging all staff to become mentors.  Karen, Emiliano and Pam Morgan in ILIaD have plans to take the scheme forward.  Rachel commented that it was important to be able to demonstrate that mentoring is embedded for the audit.  Roeland pointed out that the Dean’s support was vital and that he had attended the first mentoring meeting, but that there was a view among the Faculty that the although the ‘door needs to be open not everyone wants mentoring’.  This attitude was thought to be limiting ECR confidence in participating in the scheme. 
2. The website on Sharepoint was proving increasingly useful as a central point for information, with 126 members to date.

3. The career meetings were going very well.  6 events had been organised with more planned.  The seminars followed a ‘what’s in it for me’ format and are addressing issues of key concern to ECRs. Attendance varied a bit, but there had been up to 52 attendees.

5c. Faculty of Health Sciences
Cheryl reported that the Faculty Concordat action plan had been agreed and approved last year.  It was under the same umbrella with Athena SWAN.  The Faculty would be submitting for a ‘silver SWAN’ award.
The Fixed Term Contract group within the Faculty had been holding regular monthly meetings until October, and when the organiser had gone on maternity leave and had not been replaced.  This had impacted on activity in the Faculty and related to George’s AP 8.

Mentoring – the Associate Dean Research allocated mentors for research staff in the Faculty, but it was unclear of the situation for teaching fellows.

Cheryl reported that the Faculty would be holding Springboard for third time and they were also running Navigator for male staff (for the first time)

5d. Faculty of Humanities  
Lee reported that RIS had given a talk to ECRs on funding.  Eleanora was going to give a talk on international opportunities and funding along with the EU office.
Apathy among ECRs was noted as a problem and Lee commented that it is not viable to keep putting of events for so few participants.  However, the initiative of joining up with FBL was noted by Rachel as a good one and a possible way of going forward and making events viable.

There was no internal funding for ECRs.  George suggested that this needed to be part of a strategy overall, but as Rachel pointed out, it was important this was raised with the Associate Deans. See AP 8.
Humanities were just getting started with Athena SWAN – a working group had been set up and some areas had been involved in the pilot e.g. Film.  Lee would keep the group informed of progress.
5e. Faculty of Medicine

Jens reported that the Faculty postdoc group had developed a survey on appraisals that would be sent out at the end of May.  
The mentoring scheme was going well: it had begun with ECRs but was now being rolled out across the Faculty.

The annual Research Conference would be held in May.

The suggestion of a Dean’s award for ECRs had been positively received and there would be a meeting next week to confirm it.  (Noted that FPSE, Health Sciences, FNES and FEE all had Dean’s awards – FBL supportive of idea but internal buy in an issue).  Jens indicated that the Christmas lecture in the Faculty would be a place to hold the award event.

To address employment issues, there had been research clubs looking at job applications outside of academia.  Jens thinking of having a whole day on this across the Faculty.

The issue of pregnancy and ECRs had been raised through Athena SWAN but it was difficult to get data and information on this matter.  However, there was a need for an update in this area due to changes in shared parental rights. There would be a webpage of information on this.  
5f. Faculty of Natural and Environmental Sciences
Russell reported that the second Dean’s Prize would be held at Christmas and that nominations would be open from September and announced at the summer conference (?)
June 30th – was the date of the second Faculty conference: last year’s conference was a great success, with 85 attendees.  Phil Nelson had been invited as a possible keynote speaker. 

There had been an academic careers event at NOCs and a Careers day had been organised by the Biology Society, with 45 attendees and 10 speakers.  The day event had covered academic careers in the morning and non-academic careers in the afternoon.

The Faculty ECR and TF group were looking at appraisals and induction.  The group was gathering best practice on Induction from across the Faculty.  Appraisals would be addressed in the ‘Dean’s roadshows’ to each of the Academic Units.

It was noted that the Dean of Faculty would be embarking on a series of ‘roadshows’ in the next couple of weeks to specifically meet with ECRs and to enquire into their experiences including appraisal.   The roadshows/drop-in would be help over lunch/cakes and would provide ECRs with the opportunity to speak directly with the SMT.  The ECRs would get together prior to the event to encourage participation.

5g. Faculty of Physical Sciences and the Environment – no report

5h. Faculty of Social and Human Sciences – no report

5i. Research Staff representatives – had commented during the meeting and had no further comments.
6a. UCU – no report

6b. Equality and Diversity
Kamaljit reported that Chemistry, Health Sciences and Medicine had/ would be submitting for the ‘silver SWAN’ award. The University would aim for the institutional level silver next year but that depended very much on how many departments had achieved silver status. It was not a requirement that departments had done so, but ECU wanted to see the agenda embedding locally (very much like the EC and HR award).  Key issues were around appraisal and development.

The group noted that the Athena SWAN agenda was growing and acquiring a wider remit that would include non-STEM subject areas and the professional services.  The COO and SMT have had a presentation on this.  Embedded Professional Services in Faculties would need to be included in Athena SWAN plans.  The question of timescale for the extended version of AS was raised but was currently unclear.
6c. HR – Karen had nothing in addition to what had already been covered to report.
6d. International Office 
Eleanora reported that recruitment and the new visa requirement was causing problems and was of concern.  The International Office were working across all services to smooth the impact of the requirement – we had already lost one international (Chinese) lecturer to Germany from the UK, which was a nonsense since this was still within the EU.
Eleanora informed the group that the number of applications for partnership funding and international opportunities (i.e. Researcher Development funds, WUN, etc.) had gone down in spite of her considerable efforts to promote them to ECRs and to engage the community.  Typically, in the past, the interest had been 50:50 between PGRs and ECR/TFs, but although the PGRs had been engaging more the ECRs and TFs were doing less so.  This came back to Lee and Vadim’s earlier discussion about apathy.  Eleanora wondered if this was because ECRs were not interested in the opportunities or lacked the time.  Anna suggested that the problem was any secondment etc. needed to fit in with the contract.
There was no conclusion to this discussion, however Rachel urged Eleanora to use the network and for the Champions to get the information out to ECRs.  
6e. PDU 
Induction takes place at University level and also there is an additional Research Staff module.

The next University level Induction is 7th May, and Research Staff module will be 12th June. 

The Provost had offered to meet with ECRs.  We have arranged for a lunchtime meeting on 11th May, 13.15 to 14.45 in the Senate Room, B37 Highfield (booked via Staffbook), and will use it to promote CROS as well.  Julie will brief the Provost before the event and ask him to mention the expectations around appraisal for ECRs.  
7. AOB
Lee enquired about the careers provision for ECRs and in particular about the ‘Careers outside of academia’ session, which Lee had received good feedback about.  Julie reported that Rob Wood had been assigned to support ECRs in Career Destinations, but only on a part-time basis.  Julie would send information around about Rob and the careers offer, and Karen would feed it into the list for appraisals.  Roeland liked the idea of a course too, and a Faculty only session had been offered to FEE and FNES ECRs/TFs.  Roeland also pointed out that FEE had held a discussion on careers that been very well attended.  Julie expressed some concern over Rob being overwhelmed with coaching requests, and Lee suggested using course attendance as a pre-requisite for a coaching 1-2-1 with Rob.  See AP 7. 

SPECIAL THANKS 2:  Rachel reported to the group that she thought it important for REAG to be informed of the group’s activities and discussions, and that Professor Mandy Fader would be taking over as chair of the CDR WG.  As it was Rachel’s last meeting as Chair, the group thanked her for her excellent leadership over the past 4 years and noted that under her direction the ECR agenda had made considerable progress in terms of the implementation of the Concordat plan, the growth of activities within all Faculties, and also the wider support for ECRs and visibility of the issues affecting them.  Thank you Rachel!

NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting would be in June, with others in September and December (to meet with the external review timetable) 
	Actions
	To be completed by
	Person(s) responsible
	Status

	1) Faculty of Medicine to see if their Athena SWAN actions can be posted on the Concordat website as the Faculty plan
	Next meeting 
	Jens Madsen/Ash Pringle
	Jens to report


	2) E&D Module 
· Alex to provide data on Faculty take-up of E&D module.  
· Julie and Kamaljit to look at putting on Staffbook.  
· Faculties asked to check what is in their plans.
	Next meeting
	Alex

Julie and Kamaljit

All
	Alex to report

o/s
All

	3) Julie to find ways of promoting Vitae resources and other information around University and on WAAR site (look into possibility of a group site – see Eleanora). 
	Next meeting (update)
	Julie
	On-going

	4) Appraisal 

· Karen to confirm who has been appraised by the end of May.

· FNES and FoM to report back on their appraisal findings, providing insight into the transition to the new process from ECR perspective.
	By next meeting

By next meeting 
	Karen 

Lindy and Jens
	Karen, Lindy and Jens to report

	5) Concordat

· The EU office to be made aware of award

· The pensions team to be made aware of RESAVER 

· Faculties to review their action plans as appropriate
	Next meeting

Next meeting

Next meeting
(update)
	Julie

Julie

Champions
	DONE 
DONE – awaiting response from Finance
Champions to report

	6) CROS 

· The Concordat Champions (or colleague) to verify their list of people eligible to participate in the CROS with Tania.

· Tania and Karen to clarify AUs submitted to BOS.        

· Everyone to promote CROS
	24th April

31st May  
	Tania, Karen and Champions

All
	DONE
DONE
DONE

	7) Career support – 

· Julie to compile list of career activities

· Everyone to promote to ECRs and anyone conducting appraisals.
	By next meeting
	Julie

All
	DONE
DONE

	8) REAG 

· George to make Associate Deans aware of the lack of admin support for Concordat Champions.  A suggestion from a previous meeting was that the Dean’s PA might support the Champion (it was seen as a development opportunity as well).
· George to raise the question of a strategy for researchers, including the matter of internal Faculty funding for ECRs.
	By next meeting
	George Attard
	George to report


Dr Julie Reeves
Direct tel: +44 (0)23 80598763  l  Internal: 28763
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